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Mary Ann Hubbard is all about people: her family, her fellow township supervisors and staff, and, especially, the residents of Greene Township, Pike County, where she has served as a township official for 26 years.


Her coworkers at the township say Hubbard is always ready to answer questions and provide help.


“She’s willing to listen and talk to everyone,” township secretary Linda Kramer says. “She will go out of her way to get an answer if she can’t give one immediately.”


“We all have our differences, but she’s very open to questions,” two-year supervisor Gary Carlton says. “She has quite a bit of knowledge, and if I have a problem, I just call her. She’s been a good mentor.” 

Service runs in the family


Much of Hubbard’s willingness to answer questions comes simply from the fact that she has a wealth of knowledge about the township. Born and raised in Greene Township, she began attending township meetings when her father was a supervisor.


“We discussed things that were going on in the township, and that’s when I became interested in local government,” she says.


When her father stepped down in the mid-1980s to care for Hubbard’s ailing mother, he suggested his daughter run for supervisor to finish out his term. She did, and she’s been in office ever since.


Hubbard was later surprised to learn that she is actually a third-generation supervisor.


“A woman from the historical society told me my grandfather had been a supervisor, too,” she says. “My father had never mentioned it.”


That family connection came in handy during Hubbard’s early years in the position, when the roads were the main concern.


“Back then, they wondered how a woman would be able to do this job,” she says. “Luckily, my father had years of experience with PennDOT and the township and was a big help. Over the years, taking courses through PSATS and LTAP, I’ve learned what I need to know.”


In fact, all three of the Greene Township supervisors are designated roadmasters, although Hubbard leaves the road work to the other two officials.


As the township’s emergency management coordinator, Hubbard directs the others to problem spots during extreme weather, such as the recent heavy rain and flooding.


“I don’t know how many hours she put in at the ‘command center,’ manning the phones and radios,” Gary Carlton says. “She would notify me about problems while I was out in the truck long before I would have found out about them otherwise. She’s very dedicated.”


That dedication is evident in the list of positions Hubbard holds in the township: chairman of the board of supervisors since 1990, business manager, member of the agriculture security committee, and emergency management coordinator. She also serves as the local emergency planning coordinator, representing the township on emergency management issues at the county level, and was chair of the Pike County Council of Governments for 10 years.


She manages to do all of that while still holding down a position as human resource manager for the local YMCA.

Family support is key


Hubbard always depended on the support she received from her family to enable her to do all that she wanted to do for her township.


“Once, we had very heavy rains on a weekend and the road crew was not around,” she recalls. “My husband and son went out and did what was necessary to keep the roads clear, without getting paid.”


Sadly, they are both gone now, but her grandson, who was just 3 when his father died five years ago, is carrying on that tradition of support. When she told him she was going to be interviewed for this Hall of Fame article, he told her, “Grammy, I support you.”


In fact, he attends the PSATS Annual Conference with his grandmother every year and just might end up being the fourth generation to serve as a township supervisor.


Hubbard’s husband and son served successively as emergency management coordinator for Greene Township. After her son died and no one stepped up to fill the position, Hubbard volunteered to do it.


“When my husband passed away and then my son passed away, it opened up more time to devote to the township,” she says. “It’s like they say: ‘When God closes one door, He opens a window.’”

Caring for people


As Hubbard talks about her township, it quickly becomes clear that her focus is to make it a place for residents and families to enjoy. Although more than half of the township is taken up by nontaxable state park and forest land, Hubbard sees that as a good thing.


“We have all of these natural resources that can be used free of charge,” she says. “It helps keep families together and gives them a reason to stay in the township.”


Hubbard is big on giving people a reason to stay in the area, actively pursuing grants to improve the community for its residents. One such grant enabled the township to add playground equipment and a portable ice rink to the park. A basketball court in the warm months becomes a free public skating rink thanks to a portable liner that gets filled with water courtesy of the fire company. The local rotary club donated money for a snow blower to keep the ice clear for skating.


“The ice rink is used every day possible,” Hubbard says. “I love to see people enjoying life in the community.”


The longtime supervisor’s concern for people has also led to grants to make the township building handicap-accessible and help the Promised Land Fire Company construct a new building.


It also led to a solid waste ordinance to deal with state highway travelers who thought nothing of throwing their trash out the window as they breezed through the township.


“The ordinance was initiated by two members of the planning commission who lived along one of the state highways,” Hubbard says. “Once the ordinance was in place, we had 100 percent conviction of those who violated it. Word got out, and the problem was eliminated.”


Doing what’s best for the residents should be a supervisor’s primary focus, Hubbard believes. 


“Being a supervisor is not about politics; it’s not about party,” she says. “It’s about people — caring for people.


“When you are a supervisor, you can’t have friends. You have to treat everyone equally and give them what they need to resolve an issue. Sometimes, it’s not even the township’s responsibility, but you can give them the number of the person they need to call to help them. It’s all in the way you respond.”


Hubbard is quick to credit the residents for making the township a better place, too.


“We have a lot of really fine volunteers who bring so much to the township but don’t cost the township any money,” she says. “Free is always the right price.”


As much as Hubbard focuses on doing what she can for the people of her township, she acknowledges that she’s often on the receiving end, too.


“I don’t think there’s anything better than experience for educating yourself, but I’ve learned from other people and their experiences, too,” she says. “The education you receive at the PSATS Annual Conference from other people is what makes this job the best.”


Hubbard was re-elected for another six-year term in November and says she will continue to do what she’s always done: work for the people of Greene Township.


“My greatest interest is in the township, getting grants, and doing what we can to keep the people here,” she says. “Residents may have to leave the township to work, but they are staying here to live.”
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